Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

January 12, 2016, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Feb. 9th, 2015, 10 AM

Present:  Michael Absher, Brian Alexander, Emily Balcken, Shelby Ball, Chris Berg, Bart Brown, Benson McCray, Lois Decky, Romella Hart-O’Keefe, Kristin Dunn, Lindsay Smith, Amy Upham, Austin Watson, Susan Maybin, Noelle McKay, Susan McKenzie, Kathaleen McWilliams, SJ Hightower, Trina Hill, Ron Howard, Bayleigh Janusik, David Jacklin, Kathleen Lambert, Marian Lowry, Kim MacNish
Trina Hill opened the meeting and will facilitate.

Introductions and Agency Updates 

Kim MacNish reports NAMI (Blue Ridge chapter) will begin a new Family-to-Family support course on April 7th at the Pardee Signature Center (Blue Ridge mall).  A group is currently meeting to advocate establishment of a Mental Health Court – they are currently discussing goals and a plan of action. A February informational meeting will feature Celeste Amatrin, who is trained in TRE (tension-rest-exercise) programming.

Marian Lowery asks the Coalition to help gather contact-info cards about county Churches that provide services to homeless persons. The cards ideally would have some detail of services, how intake is done, etc, of value to the Coalition and use for coordinated assessment.

Kathleen Lambert said Homes for Youth will offer a foster-parenting training info and interest group at Mikes on Main (2nd floor) on Jan. 14, 6:30 – 8 PM. She distributed a flier (featuring an ice-cream cone!) - RSVP Darlene Stone at families4kids@hendersoncountydss.org, or 694-6252...Homes for Youth is at 551-0537, www.HomesForYouth.org .

Kathleen McWilliams of Housing Assistance Corporation announced a “Mardi Gras Masquerade Ball” on Friday Feb. 5 at the Hendersonville Country Club to benefit HAC. Tickets: 692-4744 x110.

S J Hightower of Pisgah Legal Services said their outreach will focus on enabling health care insurance enrollment.

Ron Howard reports that Thrive has received Social Security Administration approval to act as a payee on behalf of Social Security/SSI benefit recipients who are deemed incompetent to handle money affairs. For info or to set up arrangements please call Kristen Martin.

Michael Absher of Only Hope WNC says they plan to open at 309 Upward Rd on the 18th, pending plumbing for showers. The shelter will house four boys, with two house parents available. There are plans to add emergency/respite shelter for other boys/teens that are in school and referred by the District's HELP program (Frank Edney or Susan McKenzie). 
Kristin Dunn directs a Young Leaders program which is targeted at schools where 75% of students are on free or reduced lunch program. She's been here 9 months and is eager to connect to this group- as a resource about our community.
Approval of December, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Trina Hill asked for approval of the minutes, as transmitted, with correction of the Homes For Youth item: “Kathleen Lambert of Homes For Youth announced a cooperative effort with the Baptist Childrens Home to work to provide a home for homeless teenaged girls. Mike Gannon spoke of a foster-parenting information session on January 14th, to be followed the nest week by start of a new ten-week training series for prospective foster parents. Homes For Youth continues to work with DSS to support foster parent recruiting and training.” David Jacklin moved approval of the minutes with this amendment, Kim MacNish second, adopted by common consent.

Balance of State (BOS) Regional Steering Committee 
Brian Alexander described a Request for Proposals from NC Housing Finance Agency to create new permanent supportive housing, or emergency shelter, for non-profit sponsors. It's an opportunity to generate new units with leveraged funding. Projects may be new construction or rehab, covering at least 3 units, and would coordinate with service programs, or group homes for disabled or developmentally challenged persons. Proposers submit a pre-application, then allow a site visit, with applications due Feb. 29th. Funds requirements are at www.nchfa.com . 
Those interested in Coordinated Assessment should note there is a work group-conference call this afternoon (and monthly on each second Tuesday) which may be joined by registering at ncceh.org/events/946. 

Most Emergency Solutions Grantees have been notified: Homeward Bound was successful in applying for ~$43,000, starting this month, and is setting up contracts based on this funding letter.

The AHAR (report to Congress) is a formal results-report drawing on HMIS and Point-In-Time count info, and is vitally important to national homelessness policymakers. Balance of State submits its data in six 'shells' (Individual/Family) x (Emergency/Transitional/Permanent Supportive Housing). BoS estimates the 'bed coverage' of its reporting varies from 65%-100% across its regions, with reported beds being used 70% or more of the time, and missing data problems held below 5%. Four 'shells' from BoS are accepted for AHAR reporting, but those dealing with Transitional Housing are not yet up to required data quality. 

Selecting Regional Lead, Regional Lead Alternate, and Coordinated Assessment Lead:  Brian went over the responsibilities of a Regional Lead, including participating in monthly BoS conference calls, working on administrative issues for HMIS, ESG, or Continuum of Care work, advocating for use of HMIS, educating members, seeking local involvement in processes such as Scorecard development, project reviews, PIT or coordinated assessment.

Brian noted that he is agreeable to continuing as regional lead, and Trina likewise as regional alternate lead. Others are invited to put their names forward.  Brian also noted that David Jacklin and Sarah Lancaster have served as Coordinated Assessment co-leads; as we are now in the implementation phase, there will be ongoing work to lead the Coordinated Assessment Council in meeting our objectives. David said he's willing to continue as a co-lead. Brian noted changes in Sarah's job made her availability unclear. Amy Upham stated she'd be willing to be a co-lead, but cautioned that her work now takes her to Madison County on the usual CA Thursday meeting date.  Brian proposed that David Jacklin and Amy Upham be named as our 2016 Coordinated Assessment co-leads. They were confirmed unanimously.  Michael Absher proposed that Brian Alexander serve as 2016 Regional Lead, and Trina Hill as 2016 Alternate Lead. Marian seconded. They were confirmed unanimously. There was discussion of involving others in the Coalition in some of these roles; it's suggested that anyone interested in getting background for becoming a future lead should talk to Trina and Brian.

Coordinated Assessment:  David Jacklin is working on the job description for the Coordinated Assessment Coordinator, which is envisioned as a 20-30 hour per week job.  He and the Council are finalizing the policies and procedures. He's talking to Marla Brown, our 211 resource person, as to what their (limited) role will be, initially in helping with the prevention/diversion tool, and also how to portray this system to the public. David noted that Alamance and Onslow counties also are integrating 211 into their CA processes. Homeward Bound will hire the Coordinator; any interested person (including Coalition members) are invited to send a resume and cover letter. David asked McCray Benson of the Community Foundation to put this word out through the nonprofit forum.

Point-in-time Count:   David Jacklin said our 5-6 unsheltered count teams of volunteers will go out Thursday morning, 1/28, starting at 7 AM to try to catch campsite occupants for interview. He will work with the Rescue Mission and Mainstay to get the shelter count, and insure that info is duly entered into HMIS. There will be follow-up interviewing at feeding sites, at the Library, and other service locations. If you are willing to help please email David.

Affordable Housing Opportunities: Noelle McKay of Housing Assistance Corporation distributed a handout on the program Brian summarized above from NC Housing Finance Agency and NC Housing Partnership. HAC would love to work with potential sponsors (501-c-3 nonprofits, not churches, though churches may sponsor an eligible nonprofit) over the next year (as this is a detailed effort and takes significant time to assemble). Sponsors must have a site option (as a minimum), building plans, and a budget, and offer a suitable service plan. Financing is offered as a loan (no interest) and needs to serve a Special Needs adult or child population with earnings less than 60% of area median, with priority to those making less than 30%.  Noelle suggests waiting to seek for property until the other project components are pretty well determined, as property issues can get complicated.
Trina said the Coalition has scheduled an agency presenter for February's meeting, but she asks others to sign up for subsequent talks to the Coalition.
The meeting was adjourned, to gather again February 9. 
Submitted by:  Chris Berg 


